
Warsaw, October 7, 2020 

Ladies and Gentlemen  

Thank you for participating in the International Conference Spaces of Adult Learning SAL 2020. 

Thank you for your trust and patience and for persevering in waiting for the conference until 

October. It was a pleasure for us to host you all at the Faculty of Pedagogy of the University of 

Warsaw, both stationary and remotely. We emphasize and confirm the high substantive level 

of our deliberations, presented analyzes, reports, theses and conclusions noticed by many 

people. We hope that this will be reflected in the high quality of the planned publications. We 

would like to thank for cooperation to our partner - the Academic Andragogical Society, we 

thank the patrons - EPALE and ČAS. We would like to thank the members of the Scientific 

Committee of the conference - the reviewers' comments contributed to the improvement of 

our reports. 

We wish you health and see you at the next conference!  

On behalf of the Organizing Committee 

 


